BOROUGH OF NORTH WALES 300 SCHOOL STREET NORTH WALES, PENNSYLVANIA

MEETING: October 8, 2019 7:00 PM, EST

CALL TO ORDER made by President Sando.

ROLL CALL: Salvatore Amato Present

James Cherry Present Ronald S. Little, Jr. Present Wendy McClure Present Sally Neiderhiser Present Daniel O'Connell Present Eion O'Neill Present Paula Scott Present James Sando Present Mayor Gregory D'Angelo Present

Also in attendance were Gregory Gifford, Borough Solicitor, Alan Guzzardo, Assistant Borough Manager and Michael Eves, Chief of Police.

President Sando led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Manager Hart noted that Vice President Cherry arrived at 7:01 p.m.

## **Public Comment**

Liz Ann Iacovetti, 346 W. Walnut Street, thanked everyone who helped out at Community Day. Manager Hart thanked Liz Ann for all of her efforts with Community Day as well.

# Presentation: 150th Anniversary Citation on behalf of Senator Collett

Senator Collett presented President Sando and Mayor D'Angelo with an official citation, recognizing the Borough's 150<sup>th</sup> Incorporation Day Anniversary.

# **Discussion: 2020 Budget Calendar**

Manager Hart reviewed the proposed 2020 Budget calendar. She also announced the State passed a law that states a municipality does not have to enact an ordinance if the proposed tax millage rates are staying the same or are less than the previous fiscal year. In lieu of the ordinance in those cases, Council would still have to pass a resolution.

# **Old Business/Committee & Board Reports/Zoning Applications**

Assistant Manager Guzzardo reviewed ZHB Application #19-02, regarding 328 S. Fourth Street.

# Solicitor / Mayor / Council / Chief of Police / Manager

Solicitor Gifford announced an executive session will be held to discuss a personnel matter and no action would be taken following the executive session.

Mayor D'Angelo thanked those who participated at Community Day and also thanked the 150<sup>th</sup> Anniversary Committee for selling commemorative items at the Event.

Council members thanked everyone for their efforts on Community Day.

Chief Eves announced the 150<sup>th</sup> Anniversary events were a success. He also provided an update on the Police Department's activities.

Manager Hart announced the 2019-2020 Salt Bid Consortium rates for the upcoming winter season. She reviewed the list of vacancies on the Borough's boards and commission. She announced local events that other close by Historic Commissions are holding. She then announced the Veteran's Information and Enrollment Expo Event on October 18. Lastly, she thanked those who came out for the Community Day of Service Event on October 5.

President Sando wished everyone a Happy Yom Kippur.

Member Neiderhiser made a motion to adjourn. Member McClure seconded the motion. Motion passed 9 yes, 0 no.

Attest:	
	Christine A. Hart
	Borough Manager

Meeting adjourned at 7:19 P.M.